Oregon “Faculty Women’s Suit”

Penk v. Oregon State System of Higher Education, 816 F.2d 458 (9th Cir.), cert denied, 484 U.S. 853 (1987). In this case, 22 female faculty alleged discrimination systemwide in terms of salary, promotion, and tenure practices. Statistical analysis indicated that female faculty, on the whole, were paid less than male faculty and tended to be at lower ranks. The appellate court affirmed the trial court's finding that the postsecondary system had provided legitimate nondiscriminatory reasons for the statistical differences, such as that many women faculty were less senior than male faculty. AAUP filed an amicus brief in support of an unsuccessful certiorari application to the United States Supreme Court, contending that the Ninth Circuit erred in requiring female faculty to include in their statistical analysis factors, whether measurable or not, the quality of teaching, research and service, because that requirement conflicted with an earlier Supreme Court ruling that statistical studies may serve to prove discrimination by a preponderance of the evidence without accounting for all measurable factors. 
